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CHAPTER RESTART ANNOUNCEMENT ISSUE!
THE SPHINX RETURNS!
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Chapter Restart Approved
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Founding Class Target:  Fall 2023
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EPSILON RHO RESTART OVERVIEW

By Your Editor

Background:  Our chapter lost its campus recognition in 2015 and lost its Fraternity Charter at the end of March 2018.  Delta Sigma Phi ordered the immediate end to all fraternal operations, the "letters" were removed, and AA managed the preservation of nearly 70 years of cherished fraternal memorabilia.  Pledge paddles, Presidents' portraits, mugs, the EL Board, etc., were cleaned, lovingly packed, and caringly moved and stored at off-site secure commercial climate-controlled storage in SLO.

Restart Approval:  On June 3rd W'72 Lurch, and DSP's Executive Director Phil "Zippy"  Rodriguez, and F'81 ACB President Peabody announced that Delta Sigma Phi was approved by the University and IFC for chapter restart in the 2023-2024 academic year.  Only one fraternity is approved per year, and this was the next available time-slot.  

 Restart Preparation:  Prior to the target "Founding Class" of Fall 2023, more than a year's worth of significant preparation activity will occur.  Your AA, and newsletter contributors, hope the following articles earn your confidence regarding chapter restart preparations!

Post Re-Start Alumni Support:  Once restarted, our chapter's young men will need our strong continuing support during their National probationary period of about two years -  learning risk management, achieving University and Fraternity milestones, before National allows the men to live at a chapter house. 
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HOW OUR NATIONAL FRATERNITY PERFORMS ADVANCE RESTART WORK

By Jim "Lurch" Larson, W'72, Grand Council Director, with contributions by Ry       "Toast" Beck, National Chief Strategy Officer 
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In advance of our Fall 2023 return to Epsilon Rho, our headquarter staff will be leading a number of projects that prepare the new chapter for success.  Our National Development Team, led by Ry “Toast” Beck, will provide a detailed overview during a future conference call/meeting for interested alumni to attend on-line later this summer.  I want to elaborate on a few of the HQ staff-led communication efforts mentioned during a recent Friday Zoom call of EP alums.

Beginning in January, 2023, the National Office will contact alumni from every chapter throughout the country to solicit referrals from Delta Sigs who might know students at Cal Poly.  Staff will also work alongside Cal Poly administration such as Admissions, Orientation, and Fraternity Life.    Staff will send announcements to current and incoming students when appropriate.

Beginning in March, 2023, social media will play an increasingly important role in our re-development.  Staff will create and maintain an engaging social media presence on platforms such as Instagram.  They will create content, engage with other student organizations, and directly message students on this platform.  Staff has informed me that we can expect approximately 500 leads to receive initial contact through direct messages alone.  Paid advertisements will also be launched on multiple social media platforms in an attempt to reach 18-22 year olds enrolled at Cal Poly or attending feeder high schools and community colleges.  We expect these advertisements to reach as many as 15,000 people per day, although that can fluctuate based on how staff chooses to target their audience.

In-person recruitment is still where the vast majority of our success will come from.  However, I want to emphasize how critical our social media strategy will be in the months leading up to our primary recruitment period.  Many students see social media as a place to research an organization, evaluate what their peers are doing, and to build relationships.  Because of this, our Fraternity will operate in that space as we identify the best students to re-start Epsilon Rho.  More to come!
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ACB PRESIDENT'S REPORT - EP 2.0 STARTUP

By Jonathan "Peabody" Monfort, F'81 
Alumni, thank you for all of your interest and involvement over the years.  I think it is safe to say that most alumni never had much interaction with our National Fraternity other than initiation, getting a pin, and paying dues.  Those dues and our Foundation have paid off over the years and now the Foundation and Fraternity serve to support our chapters.  More specifically the Delta Sigma Phi Foundation funds education programs and the Fraternity's growth.  Today's Fraternity provides a consistent experience and identity to Delta Sig undergraduates across the nation through on-line learning and education programs geared towards leadership.

Our National Fraternity has a specific group of men who are experienced in the restart of chapters all across the nation with a proven plan - and as an EP alumnus you know the Six P's:   Proper Planning Prevents Piss Poor Performance!   To that end our ACB and AA are excited to announce that we will start up EP 2.0 Steering Committee to ensure that the Founding Fathers of EP 2.0 meet the exacting standards of our original Founders and the example of gentlemanly behavior set by our very active alumni.   For those wishing to join the Steering Committee or provide input to that committee please work directly through me via email or phone.

We want your input and not just on the values you expect.  These values are already ingrained in the process that Delta Sigma Phi's strategy team use.  We also want your insights on other indicators of what makes a good recruit who can be formed into a high performing Delta Sig undergrad and alumnus.  Our work will not stop once the chapter is restarted; we will continue providing guidance to ensure EP 2.0 culture remains intact.

To ensure the members of our National staff are focused on the task at hand, I will serve as the primary point of contact for interacting with the restart team.

If you are interested in being on EP 2.0 Steering Committee or have any input on the re-start please email me at jonathanmonfort@yahoo.com or call me at 714-296-8444.

AA ASKS NATIONAL TO CREATE RESTART FUND - AA GIVES $10,000
By AA President Ray Mumbles Calande, W'74, with contributions by AA Officer Chris 
Yabut Patterson, W'73


To continue incenting chapter return:  Early this year AA proposed that National create a restricted fund dedicated to our chapter's restart - a fund to which AA would donate $10,000 from alumni giving! 

· The Agreement:  On June 14, Executive Director "Zippy" sent the following message to Mumbles and Alumni:

Mumbles,

I believe the attached agreement was the final working language we were looking for.  In terms of next steps, I don't believe there is anything else needed on our end.  I have CC'd our new CFO and Ry Beck who oversees the day-to-day of the Fraternity's Operations/Departments that drive growth and new chapter development.  Upon receipt of funds, we will make sure to document this accordingly in escrow/budget for Epsilon Rho (restart) expenses only.
Excited to return to Epsilon Rho!  And a big thanks to you for all your efforts, dedication and leadership!

· AA's $10,000 Donation:  On June 22, Executive Director "Zippy" sent AA President Mumbles this message to share with our alumni.  Thank you alumni!

Mumbles,

 I wanted to let you know that we are in receipt of the check from the Alumni Association of Epsilon Rho. I have signed the agreement and it will be sent back to you soon.
Thank you again to you and all of the Epsilon Rho Alumni who have given so generously. We are beyond excited to bring the chapter back to campus!
OTHER EXAMPLES OF PROMOTING CHAPTER RESTART

By AA Officer Yabut with contributions from AA President Mumbles


As Mumbles has shown, partnering with National to share restart costs provides National Fraternity decision-makers with a strong message of alumni support!  Thank you alumni!

Alumni support takes many forms.  Here are three other recent examples of how AA and our alumni sent National leaders the message we support our Fraternity and chapter return!

#1 - Alumni Organization:  AA has built a larger membership and promoted alumni engagement with ACB, AA, directory participation, and reunion attendance.  Thank you alumni!

#2 - National Convention:  In October 2021, Epsilon Rho was the most represented chapter (operating or closed) at our Fraternity's National Convention in Los Angeles!  Thank you alumni!

#3 - National "Day Of Giving":  In December 2021, AA promoted Epsilon Rho in being the top chapter in alumni donations to our Fraternity's annual "Day Of Giving" in celebration of DSP's "Founder's Day" (celebrating our December 10, 1899, founding).  Thank you alumni!

MEET RY BECK - A NATIONAL LEADER IN CHAPER DEVELOPMENT
By Your Editor


Ry Beck, Gamma Xi, '04, attended the University of North Texas.  He is a National Fraternity Officer with significant experience in interacting with University Administrators, IFC's, student leaderships groups, and in leading new chapter development teams.  Some years ago Epsilon Rho gave him the nickname "Toast"!  Your Editor has absolute confidence in the work Toast is doing to re-establish Epsilon Rho!

Ry's current National position is "National Chief Strategy Officer".  In this capacity Ry promotes our Fraternity's many goals, including to help members build meaningful relationships, achieve academic success, support their University and host communities, practice philanthropy, learn leadership and responsible conduct, and build skill-sets for the future.  "As Chief Strategy Officer, I support the design and implementation of Delta Sigma Phi's strategic plan, manage four member-facing teams, and coordinate the efforts of our national board committees."

Prior to this position, Toast was National's Director Of Growth for almost three years.  "As Director of the Fraternity Growth, I was responsible for the organization's membership and campus growth strategies.  Our team's primary focus was to secure new campus partnerships and establish student-led chapters by recruiting and on-boarding student leaders."
ABOUT THE COVER - THE GREAT SPHINX
By National Historian Loren Mall, Alpha Upsilon, '58, Kansas State University
 
Before Delta Sigma Phi was founded at City College of New York, several students at the school denounced the rigid segregation of the time.  People were separated by religion, race, national origin, and socioeconomic status. The young men at CCNY decided to form a new fraternity, one that recognized all people are of equal worth.  It was a radical idea, an unheard claim, and they knew they would be strongly opposed by the rest of society.

The students’ first step was to adopt a symbol that represented resilience.  They knew it was the essential capability required for the new fraternity to survive in the gale of hate it would face.  For this, they chose the Great Sphinx of the Giza Plateau.  It had endured for untold ages, and to the public, it embodied the essence of persistence.  Before the 16-year-old students announced the formation of Delta Sigma Phi on December 10, 1899, they chose the Great Sphinx as the fraternity’s first symbol.  Like it, Delta Sigma Phi would persist.

Editor's Note: 
The ancient icon, the Great Sphinx, our Fraternity's primary symbol, has held fundamental meaning to Delta Sigma Phi members since 1899!  The file photo at left shows two outstanding class gifts placed by the chapter house's front entry.  The first is the Fall '75 class gift of the "Delta Sigma Phi" sign, and above this, S'13's gift of the Great Sphinx!  Now in storage - they will both return when brothers again live at our chapter house in the years to come.
ALUMNI DIRECTORY UPDATE

By AA Directory Manager Mike Harpo Roanhaus, S'70
What started out as volunteering to track down my Spring '70 Pledge Brothers' contact information has evolved into doing an extensive coordination effort with the National DSP Directory on Epsilon Rho Brothers!  At the beginning, our EP Directory had a little over 1,500 alumni.  Today we are a little over 1,600 EP alumni with National providing contact information on an additional 100+ EP Brothers.  Unfortunately, several of those Brothers were Bond Eternal!  Based on updated information provided by many Brothers, and the National records, to date your AA has recently updated contact info on over 1,000 alumni (64%+)!  Our efforts also resulted in contact updates for 565 alumni (35%) receiving contact info updates in our National Fraternity's Directory section for EP.  We are far from complete on our efforts.  Many emails, text messages, and phone calls still need to be made.  My best guess is that within the next several months we will be closer to 75%+/- in updating EP alumni contact info.  Thanks to all Brothers that have helped with this effort!  Our Directory is kept on-line, on the alumni web site AA maintains, at http://www.CalPolyDeltaSigAlumni.com.

REUNION DINNER-DANCE HELPS FUND DSP'S POLY P SCHOLARSHIP

By Your Editor And His Wife
The April 22, 2022, Reunion's Alumni Dinner-Dance and silent auction at Madonna Inn, combined with alumni donations, raised enough funds for DSP to give two $1,000 "Poly P Scholarship" awards this coming Fall Quarter.  Scholarships are given to first-year, non-Greek, men and women based on merit and need.  

Since this program's start in 2012 by your Editor and his wife Carol, DSP alumni couples, with help when needed from AA, have funded $19,500 in "Poly P" scholarships.  This philanthropic program provides DSP alumni a means to collectively give-back directly to Cal Poly students - while honoring our older Delta Sig brothers who build the present "P" in 1957.  We thank all who attended the dinner, supported the auction, and who donated to this worthy program.  

The following alumni couples are deserving of special recognition for their significant financial support:  W'58 Bob "Slats" and Carlotta Dathe, W'71 Scott "Stub" and Chris Morlan, S'58 John "Si'Mon" and Dian Kerr, F'63 Bill "FUBAR" and Jackie Bradley, F'70 John "Bambi" and Sandra Buck, and past National Fraternity President Tom "TUT" and Cyndy "TLC" Cycyota!  Program info can be found on http://www.PolyPScholarship.com.  To donate please contact Yabut at CPatterson76@outlook.com (not tax deductible).
BROTHER JOHN SI'MON KERR, S'58. GIVEN SPECIAL RECOGNITION

By The Editor

On behalf of alumni, in appreciation for making our chapter house possible, Brother John "Si'Mon" Kerr, S'58, was honored by our Alumni Association at Reunion - the 50th anniversary of our chapter house at 244 California.

The following bronze plaque will be permanently attached to the chapter house when our new brothers return to it in a few years.  Until then, John will have custody of this large hunk of bronze!


This photo is 4 x 6 inches in size, while the actual plaque is 8 x 10 inches.  It is 1/4 inch thick, weighs 6 pounds, and has raised lettering and Crest on a Nile green background.  Thank you Big John from Brothers of all chapter houses and eras, and the nearly 1,000 men initiated at the chapter facility you made possible. Yours is truly the greatest example of Paying The Debt in Epsilon Rho's history.
OUR FRATERNITY CREATES "ARMED FORCES SCHOLARSHIP"

By Past National President Jim Lurch Larson, W'72

Our Delta Sigma Phi Foundation, in partnership with our generous alumni, have created the Delta Sig Military Scholarship Fund as a way for us to show our appreciation for and support our brothers who serve and protect our country.

The Delta Sig Military Scholarship Fund supports our undergraduate brothers who have served in the armed forces, or are preparing to serve.  Scholarships from this fund will be awarded to students who are enrolled in their campus ROTC program, or are members of the Military Reserves or National Guard, or have served in the military and are now completing an undergraduate degree.  Please contact Jim Lurch Larson, W'72, at JWLarson2@hotmail.com.  Donations to this scholarship are tax deductible.
CYSTIC FIBROSIS CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT

By Mike Harpo Roanhaus, S'70

This year’s CF Golf Tournament is on Monday August 15th, and it will be back at Cinnabar Hills Golf Course in South San Jose.  As usual I will have a BBQ dinner at my house on Sunday the 14th. The entry form is below. Let me know if you are, or thinking about, coming so I can start developing the Foursomes:  mailto:Mike.Roanhaus@gmail.com.  Donations are tax deductible.

Back Row from left to right: Mike "Duffer" Jones, Rick "Ranger" Heizen, Alan

"Big Daddy" Roth, Bob "Pele" Ferguson, Steve "Penny" Lane, Doug "Pooch"

Basch, Larry "TA" Everett, Jim "Ozzie" Nelson, Jim "Lurch" Larson, Noel

"Bull" Shutt, Jeff "Grobo" Weaver (BE), Bob "Hots" Papazian

Front Row from left to right: Ben "Coco" Parcasio, Gene "Spanky" Blazick,

Tom "Woody" Brooks, Larry "Flash" Fritz (BE), Becca Roanhaus, Mike "Harpo"

Roanhaus, Wayne "Dizzy" Kendrick, Greg "Deuce" Piers

ALUMNUS IN HIS 10TH YEAR OF BREAST-CANCER CHARITY WALK

By Greg Deuce Piers, F'67
Since retiring, I knew I still needed to exercise.  My family's experience with breast cancer, and knowing 1-in-8 women get breast cancer, further motivated me to action!  Ten years ago this journey began with the Susan G. Komen 3-Day, a walk to fundraise for breast cancer research.  This year's walk is November 18-20 in San Diego.

The event is 20 miles a day for 3 straight days.  Training for it is like facing any challenge that’s in front of you.  Start slow and build from there.  Put down the TV remote, pick up a water bottle and go outside for an hour walk!  It feels good!  Take pride and give yourself credit for each little milestone you reach!  You’ve got what it takes!  

Donating is easy and tax deductible.  Go to www.the3day.org or simply Google "the 3 day walk".  Click on Donate and type in my name (Greg Piers).  You can email me at GregPiers119@gmail.com.


NOR-CAL DSP GATHERING PLANNED FOR SUMMER 2023 IN SF

         By Dan "Mowgli" Oleson, F'03 (Da' Projects)

Join our EP FaceBook group to get up-to-date information on the next "DSP & Friends SF Giants Game Reunion".  Who will plan a SO-CAL Delta Sig regional gathering?  This photo is from the 4th annual SF gathering in 2010.  Brothers came from as far away as San Diego.  The youngest class to show was “La Familia,” Fall ’07; the eldest class representation came from “Wrecked,” Fall ’98, and a legacy Dad from W'73, class name "Peace", joined us!  Follow our 2023 gathering planning at:
https://www.facebook.com/groups/DSPGiantsReunion/?ref=share_group_link

DSP'S 64TH NATIONAL CONVENTION WILL BE IN AUSTIN, TEXAS

By The Editor

Delta Sigma Phi's 64th biennial convention next summer will be held Thursday through Saturday night, July 20-22, 2023, at the Hilton Austin.   

With our chapter due to restart two months later, SAVE THIS DATE, JOIN YOUR BROTHERS, AND PLAN TO ATTEND TO SEND THE MESSAGE THANK YOU AND WE SUPPORT OUR FRATERNITY!

Monitor our National Fraternity's web site:  www.DeltaSig.org

HOW YOU CAN HELP RESTART
AA officers and project managers are 100% VOLUNTEER.  
If you value our newsletters, Alumni Directory, Web Site, and preservation of our paddles and other memorabilia - please help by joining AA for $20/year.

This year AA has spent an ADDITIONAL $16,000 to incent restart and preserve our DSP memorabilia for future generations of Brothers.

Our new young brothers will start WITHOUT THE ADVANTAGES we had - and they will need our support for their first two years of National probation.  We  alums had a chapter house - whether it be 1134 Palm or 244 California:  They must start without one.
They won't be able to live and work and eat together or have a central gathering place for live-ins and live-outs.  ALL WILL BE LIVE-OUTS!  They won't have an organizational dime.  
Please add a donation so AA can build-up a "NEW OPS SUPPORT FUND" to help them with BOND-BUILDING PROGRAMS during Probation ........... NOT a government hand-out, but a Brotherly hand-up as they learn, grow, and bring-back Epsilon Rho!
Give By Snail Mail: 

 Make Your Check Payable To:  DSP EP Alumni Assn. and mail it to "DSP EPSILON RHO ALUMNI ASSOCIATION" at PO BOX 610743 in SAN JOSE CA 95161-0743.  It is important to put your return address on the envelope.  Please do not send cash.  AA President and Treasurer Ray "Mumbles" Calande, W'74, will receive and process it.  Thank you Brother!
Or Give Electronically:  
Go to PayPal.com, follow instructions, and give to:  

dsp_at_calpoly@att.net.  Thank you Brother! 
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